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Ben Song

From: Akili Bivins <agbivins@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 7, 2024 1:48 PM
To: Ben Song
Subject: Home Occupation Additional Conversation

August 7, 2024 

Dear Mr. Song, 

Hello. Yesterday, I sent an email regarding the McK and Jack Home Occupation. I spent some time trying 
to be as clear and concise as possible. Our in-person meeting seemed challenging for me, given the 
complexity and layered nature of our family business goals. As we discussed matters further, it became 
apparent from your perspective, our story seemed to evolve. This is because what we are doing is indeed 
complex and layered.  It was impossible to convey what we are doing verbatim on the spot. 

When I visited the Georgia State Department of Public Health, I was provided with a plan review and 
application outlining requirements for our base of operations. These requirements include a 3-
compartment sink, a mop sink, a prep sink, and a grease trap. 

We are “only” mixing lemonade. The lemonade juice is already squeezed and bottled by the farmers' 
market. We then add water, sugar, and fresh basil. Despite this simplicity, we are required to have the 
specified sinks and grease traps. Even if we use a single container, it must be rinsed, washed, and 
sanitized, necessitating dedicated sinks for each function. Adding fresh basil requires a dedicated prep 
sink for cleaning the basil. Additionally, clean water used for mopping or sanitizing becomes grey water 
and must be disposed of in a dedicated mop sink filtered through a grease trap. This ensures that sludge 
does not enter the county’s sewer system. Fulton County has approved the usage and provided us with 
the sizing requirements for installation at our home. Compliance with the grease trap usage is a non-
issue. 

We will be teaching and filming our children as they follow these rules and guidelines. I am providing this 
detailed explanation to convey that the scale of our operations does not eliminate the necessity of these 
requirements. If you would like to discuss this further, please feel free to reach out to me. With this better 
overview of our activities, I believe our conversation can be more productive and better understood. 

Thank you, 

Akili Bivins 
220 Poplar View Court 
Johns Creek, GA 30097 
404.552.9838 


